
Recently Deceased:   
 

Norah Mc Swiggan             

Paddy Cunningham 

Sadie Woods        

Kathleen Mc Goldrick 
(nee Mc Glynn, Tat-
tyreagh) 

Celine Annie Russell       

Tom Monteith 

Please Note: 

Our Parish Office is now open again. 

Webcam services are available from Church of the Assumption, Tullyallen via mcnmedia.tv 

Mass Schedule for Week Beginning 26th/27th September 2020                                                           
Twenty Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

Mass will be celebrated at the following times:  
 

Sat 26th Ackinduff 7.00pm  Tillie Daly (1st Anniv.)  
Sun 27th Tullyallen 11.00am  James, Catherine & Bernie Hughes & Dec’d Family Members 
      also Mary Owens 
Mon 28th Tullyallen 7.30pm  Dennis & Daniel Mc Cool & Dec’d Family Members  
Tue 29th Aughnagar 10.00am Patrick Mc Ginn 
Wed 30th Tullyallen 10.00am  
Thurs 1st Oct Ackinduff 10.00am  
Fri 2nd Oct Ackinduff 7.30pm  Paddy Cunningham M.M. 
Sat 3rd Oct Ackinduff 7.00pm     
Sun 4th Oct Tullyallen 11.00am Paul Gormley 

Act of Spiritual Communion 

My Jesus, 

I believe that you are present in the Most Holy Sacrament. 

I love you above all things, and I desire to receive you into my soul. 

Since I cannot at this moment receive you sacramentally, 

come at least spiritually into my heart. 

I embrace you as if you were already there and unite myself wholly to you. 

Never permit me to be separated from you. 

Amen. 

Priests in Pastoral Area                                                                                                                                                                                           

Ballygawley:                                                     

 Fr Michael O Dwyer  Tel: 028 8556 7096                                                                                                                                                          

Aghaloo & Carnteel:                                          

Fr. Cathal Deveney    Tel: 028 8555 7212 

Fr. Dermot Mc Caul  Tel:  028 3756 8288 

Beragh:                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

Msgr Colum Curry Tel: 028 8075 8206                                                                                                                                                                    

Fr P.J. Mc Crory      Tel: 028 8075 8344 

Masses in Pastoral Area via Webcam 

Ballygawley 

Saturday 7.00pm   

Beragh 

Sunday  11.30am 

www.mcnmedia.tv 

Aghaloo 

Mass via Facebook 

 

Donate Online                                                                         

We now have an online facility to assist anyone who 

may wish to support our parish at this time.                

To access this facility visit 

www.parishofkilleeshil.com and locate                          

“Donate to our Parish” button.                                                      

A step by step guide is provided.                               

Thank you to those who have already made use of 

our online donation facility. 

 Thank You 

A very sincere word of thanks and appreciation 

to all those who made their parish contributions             

during the week. In these challenging times 

your support and solidarity means a great deal.               

Weekly Collection  £1,395.00 

Development Fund £330.00 

Parish Ministries - Sunday  3rd/4th & 10th/11th October                                                                                                                     

    Tullyallen      Ackinduff 

Reader:     Edel Carty     Kieran Traynor                                   
Eucharistic Minister        Nora Quinn     John Paul Corrigan  

  Killeeshil Parish  
  Fr Pat Hannigan PP        Tel: 028 8776 1211 
  65 Tullyallen Road        Email: killeeshilparish@yahoo.co.uk 
  Dungannon         Website: www.parishofkilleeshil.com 
  BT70 3AF         Webcam: mcnmedia.tv 

Parish Mission Statement 

Killeeshil Parish Pastoral Council aims 

to meet the pastoral needs of the peo-

ple of the Parish through fostering a 

more active involvement in living out 

Christ’s mission.                                                             

Like the Good Samaritan, we value 

each Parish member and the contribu-

tion each can make to the building up 

of an active and caring community. 



World Day of Migrants and Refugees - Sunday 27th September 
Pope Francis invites us to be part of a culture of encounter as we welcome, protect, integrate, and promote immigrants and 
refugees in our midst.  There are an estimated 50.8 million internally displaced persons worldwide.  Among them, there are 
45.7 million displaced due to conflict and violence and 5.1 million who were forced to move because of disasters.  Immigration 
is about real people who are trying to find a better life and a new beginning.  Its about families.  As  Pope Francis stated, ‘Each 
migrant has a name, a face, a story.’ 
Mission Month 
October is Mission Month, a month where we are called to support and pray with and for our missionaries. Ireland has a long 
history of missionaries serving in the most deprived parts of the world and this tradition continues today with Irish                            
missionaries working in many developing countries as well as in the developed world with projects that support and enable 
disadvantaged communities. During this month, parishioners are encouraged to pray for our missionaries abroad and those 
discerning the vocation to mission - we are also invited to support the work of the missionaries and this can be done on the 
weekend of October 17/18th where a special collection will be taken up.  Next Thursday, October 1st is the feast of St Therese 
of Lisieux - Patron of the Missions and of Missionaries - Through her  intercession we pray for the protection of all                      
Missionaries during this time of Pandemic.                                                                                                                                                              
Feasts of the Week                                                                                                                                                                                                    
Tues 29th Sept: Ss Michael, Gabriel, Raphael, archangels.   Wed 30th Sept: St Jerome.                                                                                 
Thurs 1st Oct:  St Therese of the Chid Jesus, patron of Mission.  Fri 2nd Oct: The Guardian Angels                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Returning to the New Normal in St Patrick’s Aughnagar and St Joseph’s Ackinduff   -   Phase 11 
 

After a review meeting with the Pastoral Council we are delighted to announce that both St Joseph’s Ackinduff and                          
St Patrick’s Aughnagar will reopen for Public Mass.  Our new Mass schedule is as follows:                                              
 

Saturday Ackinduff 7.00pm (Vigil) 
Sunday  Tullyallen 11.00am 
Monday Tullyallen 7.30pm 
Tuesday Aughnagar 10.00am 
Wednesday Tullyallen 10.00am 
Thursday Ackinduff 10.00am 
 

At this time we are unable to reopen Aughnagar for Sunday morning Mass.  Fridays will be reserved for Month Minds and 
First Anniversaries.  These may be celebrated in any of the three churches.                                                                                      
We will have another review at the end of October. 
 
Face Coverings 
It has become increasingly clear that the wearing of face coverings, in conjunction with 

hand washing, etc, is likely to reduce the spread of Coronavirus, thus helping to            

protect others.  At this time the wearing of face coverings at services of worship is not 

mandatory. This is, in part, due to the fact that as churches we are committed to  

maintaining 2 metre physical distancing between household groups and strict          

adherence to all government guidance on hand hygiene, cleaning, ventilation, etc. 

However, following further recent consultations with public health authorities,  

Archbishop Eamon Martin is formally recommending and encouraging the use of 

face coverings at all Masses and other liturgical celebrations.                               

Regulations re Funerals, Months Mind & First Anniversary Masses during Covid-19 Pandemic                                                                                                                                                                                                                

In line with present guidelines, Social Distancing is to be observed at all times. Wakes/Funerals/Burials are still private to close 

family members and friends. Face Masks/Coverings should be worn inside the Church.  Music should be by soloist/cantor only.  

When a funeral occurs the 10.00am Mass will be cancelled.  Any Mass intention will be included in the funeral Mass.                                

Collection Boxes                                                                                                                                                                                                   

New collection boxes have been placed at the back of the church and also at the exit porch.   Please leave your envelope in the 

box, either as you enter or when you leave.  Envelopes can also be left at the Parochial House.                                                            

Baptism                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Anyone wishing to book a Baptism please contact the Parish Office.  Baptisms are arranged by appointment only and three 

weeks notice must be given.  From September they will be held on the second and fourth weekend of every month.                  

Parents, godparents, grandparents and child’s siblings should only attend.                                                                                                        

Respect for our Graveyards                                                                                                                                                                            

Our graveyards are very special to us. It is important to remember that when we visit our graveyards we should always be     

respectful and ensure that we do not cause damage or harm to any grave or plot.   May they rest in peace.                                        

Parish Draw                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

Our next Parish Draw will be held on Monday 5th October at 6.30pm in the sacristy at Tullyallen. 

Please note: 

The maximum seating capacity in our churches: 

Tullyallen 100        Ackinduff  80        Aughnagar 60 

I wear my mask in public for 3 reasons:                                                                 

1. HUMILITY: I don’t know if I have 

COVID as it is clear that people can 

spread the disease before they have 

symptoms.                                                            

2. KINDNESS: I don’t know if the person I 

am near has a child battling cancer, or 

cares for their elderly mom. While I 

might be fine, they might not.                                               

3. COMMUNITY: I want my community 

to thrive, businesses to stay open,    

employees to stay healthy. Keeping a lid 

on COVID helps us all!                           


